TOWN OF WHITINGHAM
ANNUAL SCHOOL DISTRICT MEETING
March 1, 2016

The annual school district meeting was held on Tuesday, March 1, 2016, at 01:52 p.m. e.s.t. At the
Twin Valley Middle/High School in the town of Whitingham, Vermont, agreeable to the warning.

Moderator Leon Corse appointed the Board of Civil Authority and School Board Directors as ballot
clerks for the duration of the Annual School District Meeting. He asked for and received permission
to dispense with the reading of the warning.

ARTICLE L.

To elect all Town School District officers required by law to be elected at the Annual Town School
District Meeting. Australian Ballot Polls opened at 10:00 a.m. and closed at 7:00 p.m. with the
following results:

MODERATOR, 1 year

Leon L. Corse 296 Leon Peters 2
Blank 31 Spoiled 0
SCHOOL DIRECTOR, 2 years

Aimee B. Reed 277 Amber Lemaire 1
Sherry Adams 1 Tanya Bernard 2
Peter Bernard 1 Blank 46
Spoiled 1

SCHOOL DIRECTOR, 3 years

Dwight Williams 279 Tanya Bernard 2
Robin Kingsley 1 Lyman Tefft 1
Sherry Adams 1 Keith Bronson 1
Blank 42 Stanley Janovsky 1
Spoiled 1

ARTICLE IL

Shall the voters adopt a budget of $10,192,681, which is the amount the School Board has
determined to be necessary for the ensuing fiscal year? Itis estimated that this proposed
budget, if approved will result in education spending of $17,867 per equalized pupil. This
projected spending per equalized pupil is .8% high than spending for the current year.
(Australian Ballot Polls were open from 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. with the following results:

Yes: 171
No: 104
Blank: 54
ARTICLE III.

To transact any other business that may legally come before the meeting,
Steven Morse expressed his disappointment in the new auditorium. John Robohm echoed Mr.



Morse’s point. He stated the sound system was not good and seams worse than ever. He urged
focus on improving the PA system. John Doty stated the type of microphone being used should be
held really close when speaking.  He said there is another type of microphone but it picks up other
sounds in the room. Johanna Robohm questioned if there was only two types of microphones.

A motion was made by Vanda Warner and seconded from the floor to adjourn. Motion carried by
voice vote.

The Annual Town School District meeting adjourned at 1:57 p.m.
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ATTEST:

NUMBER OF VOTERS ON THE CHECKLIST - 867
NUMBER WHO VOTED - AUSTRALIAN BALLOT - 329
HIGHEST NUMBER VOTED FROM THE FLOOR - 100 (estimate)



